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Message from State Deputy,  

Don McBride 

Finally it feels like fall has arrived.  After a great extended summer, it has finally cooled off and October is upon 

us.  But that means time is slipping away from us!  We have a lot to accomplish this month. 

This first weekend of the month promises to be a busy one.  I pray that many of your councils are participating in 

this yearôs second annual Tootsie Roll drive to benefit people with disabilities.  I am delighted with Chairman Kim 

Washburnôs efforts to provide information and encouragement to experienced councils and those undertaking the 

drive for the first time.  As always, go to columbuscharities.net if you need information or assistance with this   

project. 

Another busy aspect this weekend is to hopefully undertake the voter registration drive.  As I pointed out last month, in order to vote in 

the general elections this fall, citizens must be registered by October 8th (Monday).  So this is the final weekend to effectively conduct 

the registration drive.  Information and instructions are available on www.kofc-wa.org and I encourage your participation.  Be sure all 

volunteers review the instructions because it is essential that the drive be conducted in a completely non-partisan manner. 

 

Still not finished, I hope!  We should be conducting church drives for membership in October.  We are 25% of the way through the year 

ï and yet are lagging on membership at only 14% of our goal for the year.  Please donôt delay.  Did you get a new member last month?  

Get one now for this month! 

 

We have several upcoming events that I encourage Knights to participate in.  One is the Rally for Religious Freedom on October 20th.  

Thereôs a flyer later in the bulletin.  Another great opportunity this month is to attend ñA Conversation with Rick Santorumò, either in 

Spokane on Tuesday, October 9th or in Bellevue Wednesday, October 10th.  You can find more information at: http://

www.fpiwaction.org/rick-santorum-events/index.html.   Note that the focus of Senator Santorumôs talk will be the family, marriage, and 

religious freedom ï this is not a partisan political agenda.   

 

Of course, it will also be hard to escape the arrival later this month of the general election ballots.  Please remember that as Catholic  

citizens we are called to exercise our free will and conscience in a responsible way to improve society, support the Culture of Life, and 

avoid supporting evil acts.  I encourage prayerful consideration and action in completing your ballot by the November deadline,        

including voting to reject Referendum 74 so that we can overturn the redefinition of marriage in our state.  

I would like to share a caution regarding a trend I have seen growing in recent years, particularly near election times.  Many well-

intentioned Knights and others have fallen into the habit of reading and forwarding large volumes of chain emails, characterized by 

alarming sensationalized titles, and an urgent plea to ñforward this to everyone you knowò, or ñsend this to ten friendséIôll know 

whether youôre a friend if you respondò or ñforward this if you believe in Godò.  My observation has been that although some of these 

are relatively benign, most of the emails, particularly the ñalarmistò ones, have substantial misstatements or untruths in them.  Even 

when we agree or sympathize with the sentiments expressed in the emails, I urge you to refrain from forwarding the emails and         

perpetuating the untruths.  Many of the messages ï for example a recent one I saw falsely claiming that the FCC was considering      

banning religious programs on radio and TV ï are debunked on a website called ñSnopesò (www.snopes.com) which is a useful resource 

for checking facts.   While I donôt wish to intrude on anyoneôs right to read and express themselves freely, I urge restraint in forwarding 

any chain emails, and particularly ask that Knights of Columbus email lists never be used in such manner.  The exception of course is  

(Continued on Page  2) 

One Member...Per Council...Per Month 

http://www.kofc-wa.org
http://www.fpiwaction.org/rick-santorum-events/index.html
http://www.fpiwaction.org/rick-santorum-events/index.html
http://www.snopes.com
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Message from State Deputy Don McBride (Continued) 

that legitimate emails from trusted sources on topics such as council activities, State Council or Supreme Council initiatives, or Church 

topics should be shared widely and promptly ï but if in doubt, feel free to send me a note to check the legitimacy of a message before 

forwarding. 

Speaking of legitimacy of email messages, I feel the need to address a distressing series of emails that have been appearing with some 

regularity these past months.  I am referring to emails, purporting to be from a variety of sources but which appear to be from falsified 

addresses, attacking one or more members of our insurance force.  These emails include significant falsehoods and are damaging to the 

Order.  If you receive such an email, recall the words of our Charge on Fraternity (attend a Third Degree Exemplification if youôve   

forgotten!) and pray for both the victims of such attacks and the misguided and sinful perpetrator (s).  Alert me to any such                

communications but do not reply or forward them elsewhere.   

 

On a much happier note, I am delighted to see that great things are starting to happen in the area of Hispanic recruitment, thanks to the 

efforts of dedicated priests, Grand Knights, District Deputies, and particularly of Chairman Mike Calderon in traveling around the state 

visiting parishes that are interested in having the presence of Caballeros de Colon through a Mesa Redonda (Spanish Round Table).   If 

you are interested, please contact Mike and invite him to your area.  Remember that our roots as an organization are from Catholic    

immigrants facing many of the same challenges experienced today by our Hispanic brothers in Christ.  I thank all who are engaged in 

this effort. 

 

Again, I know that this month has many, many activities piling up into a limited amount of time ï so Iôll simply ask that you get to work, 

get it done, and letôs make this your personal best month in your best year in the Knights of Columbus! 

 

Fraternally, 

 

Don McBride, State Deputy 

Brother Knights, 

 

I glad to report that a few more councils are now participating in the State Deputyôs 1000 Point club through the 

Monthly Service Reports on the    Website. (Thankséthat makes the SD smile). For August we have 38 councils or just 

over 25%... Betteré but much room for improvement. 

 

Hints and Pointeré 

A few common items I have been seeing but am unable to give credit for: 

Councils claiming credit for ñsent email address list to General Programs Directorò, when in fact, no form has been received. Please 

send these to me in an email and I can save it from there to the records for future records. This also applies to ñPower of Tenò lists. The 

same is true under ñFood for Familiesòé there is a form that must be filled out and a copy sent to me or no credit here    either. A copy 

to me of your notification to the State Membership Director is required under ñCouncil Brochureò points, too. 

 

Something new under the Council areaéIf you will note on the September reports, where there was a check-box for: "Timely submis-

sion of Supreme/State reports", it is no longer there for claiming credit. 

 

 This was originally intended only as a reminder to the councils but somehow a check-box got put there and folks thought by checking it 

they accumulated 5 points per ?? 

  

That was never the case and has been rectified by removing the box. We do give 5 points per report...but only based on the report I   

receive from the State Treasurer, who tracks forms all year long. This is per the State Deputy. 

 

See Ya next month. 

 

Fraternally, 

Pat Kelley General Programs Director 

General Program Director  
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Membership Director  

Brothers, 

 

OCTOBER IS OUR BIGGEST MONTH FOR 

CHURCH DRIVES . This is the month to do as 

Christ did when he was on earthéBECOME A 

FISHER OF MEN . Give every Catholic man in 

your parish the opportunity that you have been 

given by asking them to join our ranks. Here are a few ideas that 

you might consider.  

 

A pulpit talk given by your priest will always produce more results 

than if a council member gets up to do it. Encourage your priest to 

help you out. Without his support it becomes much more          

challenging. If a council member must do the pulpit talk, he must 

be well-dressed and articulateépick your councilôs best! The 

members of my team are ready willing and able to help you with 

your church drives. Give any one of us a call if you would like help 

doing your church drive. 

 

Once you have done your church drive and you have gotten a   

number of prospects, consider doing an Informational/Fraternal 

Benefits night. This will introduce the prospects and their families 

to the Knights of Columbus and to the benefits available to its 

members. Involve your insurance agent in presenting those      

benefits. 

 

The Supreme council has also suggested a Charity Challenge. 

This is a neat little idea that councils can do to promote           

membership. Potential members are invited to a charitable event 

conducted by your council. Hopefully, after seeing the council in 

action, they will want to become members too. 

 

Growing our membership is ñWhere Itôs At.ò Itôs not too late to 

get in the game! Put a little effort into it and you will be amazed by 

the results. You may recruit the next State Deputy.  

 

Speaking of amazing, one of my Membership Team members, 

Eugene Daly, was selected as the State Master of the Fourth      

Degree. Not only is this a tremendous honor for this young man 

(perhaps the youngest State Master in the Order, ever), but also I 

believe this will be a real shot in the arm for our state. He has    

enthusiasm to burn and a lot of innovative ideas to help the State 

grow. Eugene has designs on motivating the Fourth Degree to get 

out and work on the recruiting of new First Degree members. He 

knows that without new First Degree members, he will not be able 

to grow the Fourth Degree. My most hardy congratulations 

Eugene! The State is very fortunate to have you, and Iôm proud to 

call you my friend and brother, Worthy Master! 

 

Be Christ-like this month brothers and become fishers of men. 

 

Fraternally, 

 

Bob Baemmert-SA  

State Treasurer Message 

EXEMPLIFICATION FUND:  

 

As mentioned at the summer leadership     

meeting ï this fund is not normally billed to 

each council, rather the amount due is due 

when a new first degree member is              

exemplified.  Please pay promptly. 

 

As you will see in the accompanying chart on page 23 of this    

bulletinï some councils may have overlooked their responsibility 

toward this fund and need to catch up.  Please be a responsible 

council officer and submit payment as soon as possible and lighten 

my load.  If you have questions or concerns please let me know and 

we can talk through them. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

Ed Parazoo 
State Treasurer 

StateTreasurer@kofc-wa.org 

FAMILY OF MONTH  

Our congratulations to the following families in their selection by  

the Supreme Council as ñFamily of the Monthò for July and   

August. 

 

July 

 

Families of : 

 

Vince & Bev Mansanarezéééééééé...Federal Way 7528 

Gary & Joanne Troskeéééééééé..é.Castle Rock 12786 

George & Mary Ann Shefchecké..ééééé.Vancouver 12983 

 

August 

 

Families of: 

 

Barney & Jerry Ann Buckleyéééééé.é.éé..Colfax 1488 

Robert & Margaret Hardesty éééééééé..Anacortes 3611 

Charles & Beverly Williamsonééééé...é.Vancouver 12899 

Steve & Jean Reynaudééééééééé..Granite Falls 13560 
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ñLostò Member Addresses 

 

WE SAVE LIVES AND CHANGE LIVES 

 

By now our 150 plus Financial Secretaries should 

have fixed the over 800 address corrections that 

were sent to them.  This is only the tip of the iceberg. We must now 

muster all of our resources to find our fellow ñlostò knights. 

 

To make this job a little easier, Ed Broadhurst and I are working on 

a program to help the councils find their ñlostò INSURANCE and 

INACTIVE members. We are still in the process of trying to     

determine how big of a project this will be.  If you can correct the 

address of these members, please donôt wait for us to tell you. 

 

It does appear, however, that the vast majority of ñlostò knights are 

ASSOCIATE members.  This is going to take a little more effort on 

everyoneôs part to resolve.  The Financial Secretaries were given 

some of the tools in an August email from Ed Broadhurst. 

We need to think outside of the box on ways to find our ñlostò 

brothers.  Reach out to family, friends and council members.  Post 

the names of the missing in your council bulletins and parish     

bulletins.  The bigger the network that you use, the more likely you 

are to get results. 

 

This will be a challenge to find our ñlostò brothers.  I know you can 

meet the challenge.  How many ñlostò members can you pull from 

our ñDead Mailò?  This challenge will result in less RETENTION 

and SUSPENSION problems. 

 

John Rowley, PGK, PFN, FDD 

State Council Chairman 

Council@kofc-wa.org 

Council  

Retention 

Which one is of the utmost importance? Flipping a coin,   
pulling on the short straw, Spinning the wheel?  
   
Each is equally important  to the council and the order. 
Should we pursue new members, chase after delinquent 
members, or let our goals to let those brother knights     
memberships lapse and suspend them? 
 
There should be no need for any council to ñflip, pull, or 
spin.ò The most important action is (paraphrasing the Marine 
Corp Motto) ñdo all you can doò to keep each and every 
Knight as an active and participating member. 
 
If some members start to fall by the way side, use ñfirst aidò 
and there will be no need to use the Notice of Intent to    
Suspend (form # 1845). Again, ñDo all you can do.ò 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
 
Retention - Andrew Kraemer 

mailto:Council@kofc-wa.org
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MESSAGE FROM STATE ADVOCATE  

éfrom the cluttered desk of the State Advocate 

Brothers, 

 

There are only 10 councils left that have not gotten resolution on their TAX -EXEMPT STATUS LOSS. They are: 

 

 676,1699,2103,7356,8136,8297,11252,12786,13597 and 13761 

 

I have been your State Advocate for one year and three months. In that time I have alerted every council that has this problem by phone 

and by e-mail. I have assisted any council that requested assistance to the best of my ability. I have included this information in both 

Summer Leadership Meetings, in each Regional Meeting, and at the State Convention since taking this office and I have included this 

information in every state bulletin and on the web-site for the past year and three months. I have enlisted the help of John Williams 

(DistrictSecretaryWest@kofc-wa.org) who is a Tax Agent that can represent you and assist you in your efforts. You have three months 

to solve this problem before it costs your Council a significant amount of time and money. Call or e-mail John today if you are one of 

the remaining ten. 

 

Bob Baemmert, SA 

Vocations/PFH/RSVP 

I want to begin this monthôs message by acknowledging the work of Brother Jim Riddell and the Knights of Council 

6686 at St. Brendanôs in Bothel. Jim organized a Vocation Celebration designed to help the attendees explore ways to 

further their vocation as a Catholic layperson. The event included speakers Fr. Peter Tynan OSB, Rev. Armando 

Guzman, and the current Director of Vocations for the Archdiocese of Seattle, Rev. Bryan Dolejsi. The event included a 

banquet and live music and opportunities to discuss vocations with the panel members and each other. Great job Jim 

and all those who helped make it a success! Jim is full of the Holy Spirit and is passionate about promoting vocations 

and I will be writing more about the work he is doing to promote vocations in the coming months. 

 

As of this writing, I have received the rosters of seminarians from the Dioceses of Spokane and Seattle, but am still waiting for the list 

from Yakima. This year there are 29 seminarians from Seattle, the same as last year. This year there are 10 from Spokane, down from 13 

last year. And there is a handful from the various orders that we are supporting. 

 

I have begun the process of lining up support for the seminarians with the councils and assemblies. If you have sent me an email or   

contacted me by phone looking for seminarians to support, you should be hearing from me in the coming weeks. I encourage each 

brother knight to prayerfully consider supporting a seminarian if you have not done so in the past. Pool your contributions with others 

from your council. 

 

I am in the process of sending out letters to each council indicating seminarians been ordained or are otherwise no longer in the program, 

updated address information for those still in formation, and to ask for support of the recent additions. Please be sure to confirm your 

support as soon as possible. 

 

As your councils and assemblies put together the budgets and programs for this fraternal year, I hope you will be generous in your    

support of vocations. Remember, without them, the Catholic Church would cease to exist.  I would encourage each council that is     

supporting a seminarian to "stay the course" with that seminarian until he has been ordained or has left the program. Otherwise, we may 

very well find that a seminarian who had been supported is no longer being supported, and the state vocations chairman must scramble 

frantically to find a Council to provide the necessary funds.  

 

Coordination with the state vocations chairman is also vital - the chairman is the only person who knows exactly whom is being        

supported, and how many councils are involved. Lack of coordination had generated a situation where one seminarian had been        

supported by ten councils - approximately $5000 per year ï while half of the seminarians were supported by only one council. 

October Birthdays ï the following seminarians will be celebrating birthdays this month: Nick Pak (Oct. 5), Mark Kiszelewski (Oct. 

19), and Anthony Lezcano (October 23).   Let us remember to keep them in our prayers. 

 

Vivat Jesu! 

John Ehardt  Chairman for Vocations/PFH/RSVP 

E-mail: vocations@kofc-wa.org 
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FATHER MICHAEL MCGIV NEY GUILD  Tootsie Roll Program 

The Tootsie Roll Drive is in full force as you 

read this.  We have 61 Councils that I know are 

participating this year.  I think there are others, 

however, they never filled out their Council 

Chairman Form so I canôt be sure until I verify 

through the Tootsie Roll Company.   

 

The Insurance Certificate has been updated on our website at 

www.columbuscharities.net.  It was a double oversight that it had 

not been posted.  Fear not, it was always in force as long as you 

paid your premium. 

 

Once again, I thank all of you that have, or are, participating.  You 

are making an incredible difference for your community and State.  

I am anxious to see the results which I will begin reporting next 

month. 

 

Keep pushing those Tootsie Roll donations right up to Halloween.  

I suggest you ask for $10 per sleeve or $60 per case, after your 

drive.  Make sure to have all your proceeds, less expenses, turned 

into me by November 7th.  I would suggest you include your      

distribution list, as well, since the deadline for grant checks is now 

Dec. 31st.  After that, your 80% will roll over to WSC for the   

benefit of Special Olympics and possibly others. 

 

If you are on my communication list, you will get more information 

after your drive date is complete.  There will be a reminder for 

deadlines.  Those that did not get involved this year, again, you are 

missing out.  There is really no down side to this program. 

 

In Christ, 

Kim Washburn 

State Tootsie Roll Chairman 

God always answers prayer ï only not always     

entirely to our liking.  Remember, the operative 

phrase is ñThy will be doneò.  Sylviaôs parents   

valued prayer, and said the rosary every night before 

retiring.  Prayer should be an essential part of our 

daily lives, and it certainly is part of mine. 

 

As I travelled the state of Washington as a ñBeggar 

for Christò, often I would begin my presentation with a question ï 

ñWhat is the one sacrament that anyone can administerò; there  

usually came a chorus ñbaptismò.  The next question was a bit 

more difficult:  ñWhat sacrament is administered by two people?ò  

After a brief silence, the answer came back ñmarriageò.  As a 

Catholic gentleman, I value each and every one of the seven      

sacraments as vessels of grace. 

 

In my earlier years, I hesitantly approached the confessional, out of 

shame not wanting to admit my wrongdoings to a priest of God.  In 

my later years, I welcome that same sacrament as a vehicle of   

forgiveness.  During my near fatal illness in January, I was        

extremely grateful for the ministrations of my parish priest, who 

ministers to his parishioners just as did Fr. Michael McGivney 

more than a century ago. 

 

Daily prayer and frequent reception of the sacraments are key to 

oneôs own spiritual health; prayer doesnôt have to be formal ï it can 

simply be expressing a simple ñThank youò to the One who gave 

us eternal life.  As part of my nightly prayers, I ask Father    

McGivney to pray for me, and I am certain that he does. 

 

 

Duane L. Vincent   FDD PFN PGK 

Chairman, Fr. McGivney Guild 

Wheelchair Program 

Hello, knights, I need your help!  Do you know the American Wheelchair Mission is a non-profit organization 

dedicated to delivering mobility into the lives of people with physical disabilities who have no means to acquire 

a wheelchair?  Do you know the delivery of a wheelchair to a person without mobility improves the quality of 

life for the entire family?  Do you know the brand new wheelchairs we deliver would sell for $500 in a medical    

supply store, but because we purchase them by sea containers of 100 to 280 wheelchairs, and deliver them     

directly to the country of destination, we can do this for only $150 per wheelchair?  Do you know Knights have 

delivered tens of thousands of wheelchairs around the world since 2003 and right here at home? 

 

We can do this in our own State.  Your donation will help buy a container of wheelchairs to be distributed in the State of Washington.  

Wonôt you please help?   

 

TIME + TALENT = TREASURE.  TREASURE GOAL is $16,500 

 

Can your council write a check for $200 to help those in need of mobility?  I believe you can! 

You can send your TREASURE to the State Secretary. 

 

If you have any questions regarding the program, please let me know.  I can be reached at Council@kofc-wa.org 

 

John Rowley, PGK, PFN, FDD 

State Wheelchair Program Chairman  Council@kofc-wa.org   

mailto:Council@kofc-wa.org
mailto:Council@kofc-wa.org
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Life in Christ: Grace and Commandments  

Vivat Jesus! 

 

George Czerwonka  State Secretary 
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Sick Notices September  2012 
Dale Boudreau (DD)ééééééééééé....Bellingham 829 

Jacob Rosati, son of Tommy Rosati (DD2)ééé.Bremerton 1379 

Tom Weber PSDéééééééééé...éééé.Colton 1565 

Virginia Haspert, wife of  Arnold Hasperté.é..é...Spokane 4196 

Georgia Hughes, wife of  Bill Hughes éé.é.éé.Spokane 4196 

Eva Zirbell, wife of Louie Zirbelléé.ééé.éé.Spokane 4196 

Phyllis Lam, wife of Roy Lambéééé....é.éé.Spokane 4196 

Bess Routt, mother of Mike Routtéééé.ééé.Spokane 4196 

Del Orthouse..éééééééééé..é..ééé.Spokane 4196 

Deacon Dick Malone..ééééééé.......ééé.Spokane 4196 

Ed and Ann Gunningé...ééééé...é.é..éé.Spokane 4196 

Ray and Mary Le Blanc..éé.éééééé..éé.Spokane 4196 

Tom Daviesééééé..éé.éééééé.éé.Spokane 4196 

Elaine Tai, wife of Bill Taié..ééééé..ééé.Spokane 4196 

Sue Galles, wife of Ed Gallesééé..éé..ééé.Spokane 4196 

Bryon Greanyééééé..éééééé..éé.é.Spokane 4196 

Tom Slagleéé...éé.ééééééééééé..Spokane 4196 

Robert & An So Farkasééé.....é.éé.ééé.Lakewood 4322 

Lori Hoganééé..éééééé...é.éééé.Lakewood 4322  

Bill and Sarah Jonesééééé....éé.ééééLakewood 4322 

Mike Kapalaééééééééé..ééééé...Lakewood 4322 

Ernie and Dorcus Oliveréééééé.......éé.. Lakewood 4322 

Thomas Wiese..........................................................Lakewood 4322 

James Cammarano, Jr..............................................Lakewood 4322 

Ed Emilia.................................................................Lakewood 4322 

Fr. Lee Hightower....................................................Lakewood 4322 

Paul Oscarééééééééééééééé.é..Bellevue 8136 

George McCormickééé..éééééééé.éé...Kent 8150 

Darryl Ehlers ééé.ééé...éééééé....éé...Kent 8150 

Bob Byersééé.éééééé.éééééé.éé...Kent 8150 

Rod Cosgriffé.ééé.éééé.éééééééé...Kent 8150 

Kip Hilsonééé...é..éé.éééééééééé...Kent 8150 

Jim Pugh DD 18éééééééééé...ééé...Spokane 8266 

Storme Smole, Former Masterééééééé....é.Poulsbo 8297 

Ray Fossum ééééééééé...ééCamano-Stanwood 8476 

Del Murray éééééééééééé..éééé.Colbert 8872 

Rich Jacobs ééééééééééé.ééééé.Colbert 8872 

Gerald Havens ééééééééééééé.ééColbert 8872 

Mary Bloom, wife of Tom Bloomééééééé...Colbert 8872 

Marie Benton, Wife of George BentonééééééColbert 8872 

Fr Al Grasheréééé..éééééééééé..Deer Park 9721 

Dennis Allardéééé..éééééééééé..Deer Park 9721 

Gail Robasciotti éééééé.ééééééé..Deer Park 9721 

Jim Hillé.éééé..éééééé..éééé....Deer Park 9721 

Deacon Dick Skok..éééé..é...é..ééé.é..Deer Park 9721 

Alan Siguaw..éééé..ééééé..éééé...Deer Park 9721 

Tom LaVigne.ééé..ééééé.é.éé.éé..Deer Park 9721 

Ed Hayda..éééé..ééééééé...éé.é..Deer Park 9721 

Renee Schmidt, wife of Ron Schmidtééééé..Deer Park 9721 

Francis (Frank) J Codyééééééééé..é...Bellevue 10664 

Al Capili...................................................................Kirkland 11408 

Bill Davis, PGK.......................................................Kirkland  11408 

James Boespflug....................................................Covington 11780 

Ivan Weich ééééééééééé.ééé...Bremerton 11789 

Leah Borg, wife of Mike Borgéééé.ééé..éColville 12273 

Elaine Huff, wife of Michael Huff..ééééé.é..Colville 12273 

Nancy McLain (wife of Chad McLain)ééééé.Colville 12273 

Norma Thorpe, wife of Jack Thorpe .........................Colville 12273 

Dorothy Gray, wife of Michael Gray ééééééColville 12273 

> Prayer List In Memoriam < 

We join the survivors in remembering the following members 

who recently died. 

We offer our prayers for them and their families. 

May their souls rest in peace. 

September 2012 

 

Robert L Modrell, PGK, PFN  ééééééééé..Everett 763 

Murray Wells éééééééééééééé.Bremerton 1379 

John R Little, PGK ééééééééééé....Vancouver 4782 

Rodney DeCristofaroéééééééé..éééé.Sequim 8455 

George Bozleeéééééééé.ééé..Sumner/Orting 15136 

Joseph Goulart ééé...éééé.ééé..Sumner/Orting 15136 

 

This  list contains  deaths from prior months 

Family Membersô Deaths 
September 2012 

 

Pearl Votava, wife of Ed Votavaééééééé...Spokane 8137 

Beverly Goeckner, wife of Larry Goeckner é.é..Puyallup 11948 

Holmer Horlacher, Father In Law of Mike Pimentel 

PGKéééééééééé...ééééééé..Fairchild 14510 

 

This  list contains  deaths from prior months 

Sick Notices September2012 Continued 

 
Sharon Czerwonka, wife of SS George Czerwonka. 

...................................................................................Spokane 12583 

George & Barbara Czerwonka Sr. (Parents  of SS George        

Czerwonka)éééééééééé.é....é...é...Gonzaga 12583 

Matthew Formanek, brother-in-law of George Czerwonka ééé.

ééééééééé..ééééééééééé.Spokane 12583 

Mary J. Tyner, sister-in-law of SS George Czerwonka 

ééééééé.ééééééééééé...é...Spokane 12583 

 
Jeffrey J. Czerwonka, brother of George Czerwonka, SS 

éééééééééééé.éééééééé..Spokane 12583 

Duane and Sylvia Vincentééééééééé.Vancouver 12899 

Mary Ann Gwin, wife of Gary Gwinééé..é..Enumclaw 13364 

Jim Malneritchééééééééé.éé.éé.Enumclaw 13364 

Steve Roachééééééééééé...ééé...Newport 14268 

Maria Pimentel, mother of Mike Pimentel PGK é.Fairchild 14510 

Infant son, Andrew Rondeauéééééé..Sumner/Orting 15136 

Lydia Ostle, wife of Joe Ostle éééé.é..Sumner/Orting 15136 

Virgil and Delores Hedlund ééééé.é..Sumner/Orting 15136 

Francis Cardinal George, Archbishop of Chicago 
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FOURTH DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION  

The first of six Fourth Degree Exemplifications will be held on  Saturday, November 17, 2012  at: 

Holy Family Parish Family Center, 7045 ï 120th Avenue NE, Kirkland, WA  98033 

HOST ASSEMBLY 

Charles F. McLean, PSD  Assembly #2621: Faithful Navigator   Scott Esary   (425) 788-4703   scesary@wwdb.org 

 Faithful Comptroller   William Prah   (425) 821-2639   Bbprah@aol.com 

DEGREE TEAM  

Western Washington Fourth Degree Team 

EXEMPLIFICATION HONOREE  

[TBD ï by District Master] 

EVENT TIME SCHEDULE  

                 ACTIVITY       DAY                 TIME                        LOCATION  

Exemplification Set-up & Rehearsal   Friday     7:00 pm  -    9:00 pm   Holy Family Parish Center 

Color Corps Rehearsal   Saturday   10:00 am  -  12:30 pm   Holy Family Parish Center 

Degree Team Rehearsal   Saturday   12:30 pm  -    1:45 pm   Holy Family Parish Center 

Registration   Saturday   12:00 pm  -    1:45 pm   Holy Family School Cafeteria 

Lunch   Saturday   12:30 pm  -    1:30 pm   Holy Family School Cafeteria 

Exemplification   Saturday     2:00 pm  -    4:00 pm   Holy Family Parish Center 

Ladies' Program   Saturday     2:00 pm  ~   4:00 pm   Holy Family Youth Center 

Public Knighting/Picture-taking   Saturday    4:15 pm  ~   4:45 pm   Holy Family Parish Center 

Holy Mass   Saturday     5:00 pm  ~   6:00 pm   Holy Family Church 

Social and Banquet Dinner  Saturday    6:30 pm  -    9:00 pm   Holy Family Parish Center 

BANQUET MENU  

Chef Eugene Daly will prepare an elegant three-course, classical ñOld World Spanish inspiredò menu.  The main course will be:  

Roasted half- Guinea Hen with an Olive Tapenade Vinaigrette and an Herbed Wine Reduction, on a bed of Saffron Rice, and Plate-

garnished with a Roasted Red Pepper Sauce. 

FEES 

The exemplification fee for each candidate, except priests, is $70.00.  The fee includes a social baldric, U.S. Flag and Fourth Degree 

lapel pins, and one banquet ticket for the candidate.  There is no exemplification fee for Roman Catholic priests or religious brothers 

-- however, their assembly will pay $14.00 to cover the cost of the social baldric and Fourth Degree pin, plus the cost of the banquet 

dinner -- if they attend.  The candidate's or the assembly's exemplification fee check is to be made payable to:  Master, Knights of   

Columbus (see ñAdministrative Proceduresò section below).  Lunch is optional for Sir Knights, candidates, and ladies/guests and the 

cost is $5.00.  Banquet tickets are $25.00 for candidatesô wives, Sir Knights, and guests.  Advance reservation and payment is required 

for all attendees.  Make checks for luncheon and banquet tickets payable to:  KofC Assembly #2621.  Mail meal payment checks with 

meal registration forms to:  FC Bill Prah, 13107 - 86th Place NE, Kirkland, WA  98034-2629. 

ATTIRE  

MEN:   The KofC Fourth Degree standard uniform is a plain black tuxedo (single-breasted with notched lapels); white formal shirt with 

lay-down collar and flat pleats; black bow tie; black cummerbund; black formal dress shoes and socks.  Military/police/fire personnel 

may wear their dress uniforms.  Sir Knights must wear their social baldric, and Fourth Degree pin.  Wearing of the current council or 

assembly jewel of office is encouraged.  Council or assembly name badges may be worn by all attendees. 

LADIES:   For the banquet dinner, most ladies prefer to wear conservative formal/dressy attire since the gentlemen will be dressed    

formally.  Please note:  For the optional Saturday afternoon ladiesô program, ñnice-informalò dress is recommended. 

ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURES  

The candidateôs sponsor shall ensure that all information is legibly printed on the Form 4.  The applicant, his sponsor, and the            

applicantôs Council FS must sign the Form 4.  After the assemblyôs Admission Committeeôs action, the FN and FC sign the Form 4.  

The FC will forward the signed Form 4 (all copies) with the applicant's exemplification fee check to the District Master .  Following the 

degree, the District Master will sign and send the Form 4 to Supreme with copies to the memberôs council and assembly. 

*** MEMBERSHIP REQUIREMENTS ***  

ñA Third Degree member in good standing in his council and who was initiated in the Admission (First) 

Degree at least six months prior to his initiation in the Fourth Degree.ò 

Any candidate for the 4th Degree who has received his First Degree on, or before, May 16, 2012, is eligible to attend the Fourth     

Degree Exemplification in Kirkland, WA on November 17, 2012.  Contact the District Master for special consideration for a waiver 

(terminal illness, military, extreme distance).  Catholic priests do not need a waiver, but their Form 4 must state that they are a priest. 

SUPPORTING 3RD   DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATIONS  
Shoreline (9/9), Port Townsend (9/16), Seattle (9/29), Everett (10/14), Auburn (10/27), Bothell (11/3) 
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